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Las Positas College

Classified Senate

(Approved) Minutes

October 27, 2005

Room 1603, 2:30 – 4:00 p.m.

Present: Connie Bish, Janice Cantua, Theresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, Virginia Edwards, Peggy Egan, Gail Ehrhorn, Donna Hawkinson, Colleen Heller, Ann Jones,

Roni Jennings, Karen Kit, Jadin Lee-Forbes, Anne Loyola, Elizabeth Noyes, 

Linda Peifer, Doris Scott, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech


Guest:
Kim Kerrigan, Bryan Loyola
1.
Call to Order 
Vice President Cantua called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.  It was reported President Steffan would be late.

2.
Approval of September 22, 2005 Minutes

Vice President Cantua asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Gail Ehrhorn reported a name misspelling for Diana Horvath.  Connie Bish clarified Judy Martinez’s report under Good of the Order should reflect the contract is in negotiations.
Motion:  
To approve the minutes of September 22, 2005, with changes as noted.

MSC: 
P. Eagan/A. Jones

Approved - unanimously.

3.   Agenda

A motion was asked to approve the agenda as written.  

Motion:
To approve the agenda as written.

MSC:
E. Noyes/A. Loyola



Approved - unanimously

4.   Disney Basket Raffle

The winner of the Disney Basket was Doris Scott.  

5.
Guest Speaker – Kim Kerrigan, Student Health Center
Ms. Kerrigan provided a handout, which highlighted aspects of the Health Center.  The Health Center began in 1999.  The total budget is $156,654; it is divided between LPC and Valley Care Health System.  Student health fees of $13 per semester support the budget.  Ms. Kerrigan reported on average the Health Center comes into contact with 500 students/staff a month.  


There are four (4) defibrillator machines on campus.  One is located in the Student Health Center, one is in the Physical Education building, and one each are located in the campus security vehicles.  In the case of an emergency, the on-campus number to call is ext. 1699.  Ms. Kerrigan reported the Student Health Center is researching getting a small transport vehicle, which would allow for ease of transport to the Student Health Center in an emergency.  In the case of an emergency, notify security immediately.  

Future offerings being looked at are fitness assessments, which would include actual lab work being performed by Quest Diagnostics. One suggestion proposed, was to put forth an effort to decrease health insurance costs and fees by working with plans to increase member participation, so as to get better group rates.  
6.
Building Alignment Discussion – Virginia Edwards

Ms. Edwards briefly spoke about the building alignment.  A handout highlighting each building was distributed.  It was reported Group IV is short in staff compared to the other groups.  There are two (2) classified staff members located in the PE building, which need to be assigned to a group.  Anne Loyola noted these individuals can be added to Group IV.   There are several corrections and adjustments that need to be made to the alignment report; overall it provides a basis by which to start from.  President Steffan asked for a motion to have Group IV accept the two (2) PE staff members.

Motion:
Group IV accepts the addition of the two (2) PE staff members.


MSC:
Anne Loyola





Approved – unanimous
7.
Treasurer’s Report – Roni Jennings

Ms. Jennings reported there has been no change since the September report.
8.
Flex Day – Peggy Egan
Ms. Egan reported Flex Day was a positive experience.   Approximately thirty (30) classified staff attended the event.  A total of $554.37 was spent out of the $2,000 allocated for the events.  Sixteen (16) surveys were received with valuable feedback.  President Steffan thanked Ms. Egan for her hard work organizing this event.    

9.
Classified Handbook – Anne Loyola

Two (2) meetings scheduled at the District were canceled.  LPC will move forward with updating our handbook.  Currently Anne is working with Mindy Maxedon to update many of the forms.  The goal is to compile and create a workable document. All comments, suggestions, and questions should be sent to Ms. Loyola.  
10.
Guest Speaker – Bryan Loyola

Mr. Loyola spoke briefly about himself and his current position.  He is the new laboratory technician for Physics, Geography, and Astronomy.  Due to Measure B funding, new equipment has been received and he is in the process of getting it up and running as well as maintaining it.  He is a graduate of UC Davis with a degree in Physics.  Currently his hours are Monday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Friday’s 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  In his spare time, he enjoys reading, camping, and attending museums.  He is Livermore High School graduate.   

11.
For the Good of the Order 
 
Vice President Cantua reported she has reports for the Web and Copyright policies, Strategic Cost Management, Board policy 2313 (draft) Naming of Buildings, Shared Governance, and Dollars for Scholars.   It was requested that everyone complete the Brown Bag Lunch survey; previously distributed campus wide.  This survey is intended to gauge the interest level in having periodic meetings with President Halliday during lunch hour.  

Elizabeth Noyes clarified there are no significant changes to the Web and Copyright policies.  They have made it through lower level approvals and are now in the final version, which is being submitted to the Board for approval.  Connie Bish inquired as to the status of the hiring for the new academic dean for Division V, as well as for the VP of Academic Services, and the Director of Technology position.   One concern noted is the lack of classified hiring in the Master Plan documents.  The importance of hiring classified staff as we grow was emphasized.

An inquiry regarding an electronic white board and wireless campus was raised.  It was clarified this is not perfect technology at this point and there are issues with security, cost, and maintenance.  

Ms. Loyola distributed a handout titled The Handbook for Relative Caregivers in California.  


Ms. Kit reported on the High School Seniors Parents Night recently held in the PE building.  It was the first time this event was held in this building and it was the largest one had.  It was an informative and pleasant experience. 

The next meeting is the Harvest Soup Potluck.  It will be November 17, 12:00 to 1:30 p.m. in the staff lounge.  

12. Adjournment



The meeting adjourned at 3:37 p.m.
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